The Plant on the Cover by HERB HILL. JR. in Journ Brom Soc 32(5): 202. 1982
From detail given in the BCR it is assumed this is ‘RaRu’ rather than ‘Ralph Davis’
Tracing the history of this plant leads to the late bromeliad enthusiast, Ralph Davis, of Miami, Florida. Ralph had an exceptionally fine private collection of bromeliads, and among all of the species he had, his favorites were in the genus Vriesea. Through an intensive hybridization program, Ralph had produced many hybrids which greatly enhanced his collection.
After his death in 1971, it became difficult to maintain his collection.  Many fine plants were sold, donated or given to friends by his wife, Ruby, shortly before Ruby’s death, I was privileged to meet her and also her son, Bill. Not long after this meeting, Ruby's health began to deteriorate and I was asked by Bill if I would be interested in purchasing bromeliads from his father's collection. Though most of the rarer plants were long gone, I was able to acquire many plants that were most interesting to me.

Several of Ralph's vriesea hybrids which he made in his last years, were still available as were many hybrids which he had obtained from European hybridizers. Among these were several hybrids clearly involving Vriesea ensiformis. It is uncertain whether these were produced by Ralph or of European origin.

Since I needed space to house plants, I built a temporary shade house in a wooded portion of my property and placed many of the vrieseas there. with minimal frost protection, vrieseas are able to withstand central Florida's winters. In the spring of 1978, after a severe winter, I noticed that two of the Vriesea ensiformis hybrids were producing variegated leaves. I often find examples of minor variegation among my plants so I was not overly excited until the fall of 1978 when an albomarginate offshoot and a poorly variegated one appeared on two of the original plants. Needless to say, these plants were placed in a climate controlled house and literally pampered to death. The albomarginate plant grew to an enormous size, but with

Each new leaf, the amount of variegation increased until the entire top of the plant was white. On the advice of a friend, I began an intensive feeding program which eventually led to the destruction of the plant.
During this time, I paid little attention to the second plant, which showed only minor variegation. After flowering, however, it produced several variegated offshoots and much to my surprise, two of them were beautifully albomarginated. These were the two plants in my display at the World Bromeliad Conference in Corpus Christi,Texas. I was very pleased by the great interest in these plants shown by the Conference participants; nevertheless I had no inkling that a mere offshoot would generate $600 for the Bromeliad Identification Center in Sarasota, Florida.
